Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 15th December 2022
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Mark Simpkins, Jane Ashbridge. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 17th November had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Winter Warmth project. The Clerk had previously circulated an interim report on the project to all. This was reviewed, and it was agreed that having a specific purpose for coming to the Hall was attracting people to participate since there were not high numbers of casual passers-by locally. It was noted that feedback had been very positive, and that people who have not previously come to the Hall were coming to the events, so the community/social cohesion, tackling potential loneliness and outreach aspects were clearly being achieved. The 2023 events were provisionally agreed – the Clerk would confirm with the Church regarding any planned cawl event to ensure they did not clash. 

Battery storage for Hall. The Clerk stated that the funding bid had gone in, but no response received yet.  An alternative funding source had also been identified should this one not prove successful. 

Storage on the Green.  A review of the work required for the location closer to the Hall had been done and this was discussed. The predicted cost was considered too high on balance so it was agreed to revert to the original location, possibly with matting underneath. What to relocate to the container was also discussed. The Clerk would contact the grass cutting contractor regarding cutting back the hedge. It was agreed to get updated quotes.

6) New items of business:

Under the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 due to the sensitive nature of the item next to be considered (relating to personal information) it was resolved to request that members of the public and press left the meeting for the next two items.

Staff pay rates. The Clerk had circulated information on this to all Councillors. The pay rates were discussed for both the Caretaker and the Clerk/RFO, and were agreed for the coming financial year. Both would be informed. 

Budget for 2023-24.  It was agreed to postpone this to the January 2023 meeting. 

Precept for 2023-24. It was agreed to postpone this to the January 2023 meeting.

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. The Clerk had circulated a report on this. After discussion it was agreed to request it could go towards the creation of additional storage at the Hall which would benefit all Hall users. The Clerk would contact the PCC Officer accordingly. 
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· PCC budget consultation for 2023-24. This was noted – more information was provided by the County Councillor.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that the current funding situation meant that Highways were unlikely to undertake repairs for such as the Templeton to Cold Blow road in the near future.
He also gave some insight and background into the budget planning that PCC were currently doing, and the impact the potential gap between income and expenditure could have, plus how PCC were endeavouring to manage it. It was agreed to feedback that this Council were in favour of increasing the Council Tax levels paid by second home owners. 
The Clerk had received and passed a query on grit bin provision to the County Councillor, who provided feedback on PCC’s policy in this matter. The Council considered this, and Clerk would respond to the individual.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £33,010.90 as at 8th December 2022
Reserves account £2,983.15 as at 8th December 2022. 
       Information on income banked, payments made and income received was provided.

Income received: book purchase - £20.00; November BBQ proceeds - £144.86. 
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for December
			HMRC – tax for December
			Clerk – salary and expenses for December
			One Voice Wales – invoice for training - £27.50
			PCC – election costs for May 2022 election - £225.00
			Burns Building Company – Play Park work so far - £2682.60
			Warm Places - £20.40 rolls AJ Rees, plus approx. £100 for church event – 
							receipts were in transit to the Clerk.
The above expenditure was agreed.
.
10) Planning. 
22/0746/PA Proposed single storey extensions and proposed workshop. Wells End, Templeton. SA67 8SR.  Application received 9/12/2022.  There were no objections but the Council requested that it be a condition of any approval that the workshop use be purely for domestic purposes.

22/0779/PA. Proposed vehicle entrance and parking bay. 4, Hillside Terrace, Templeton. SA67 8SA.      Application received 12-12-2022.   The Council raised objections to this proposal on the basis of highway and pedestrian safety and visibility.   

21/0397/PA. Proposed housing development, comprising 5 detached units. Land adjacent to Barn Court, Templeton. SA67 8SL. Application received 1-9-2021. Application refused 7-12-2022.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Simpkins suggested a potential band for the TCC event in May, which was agreed. It was also suggested that the event raise money for the updating/redecorating of the Hall. He also raised concerns about the glassware provision – this would be dealt with by TCHT.  He also mentioned the tight turning into the Hall car park as a possible issue, but it was pointed out there needed to be an assembly point marker, widening the entrance would require pavement alterations. It had been built in accordance with agreed planning requirements.

Cllr Burns stated that the disabled hand-dryer was not functional, and that all Hall items had been PAT tested recently and were working.

Cllr Ashbridge updated meeting on the progress being made on the DMMO (Definitive Map Modification Order) commonly known as ‘The Golden’ which runs from Tanners Lane through Great Chapel Hill Farm and other properties and over Golden Bridge over the railway to Cold Blow.  This DMMO with 25 witness statements had been submitted to the PCC over a year ago.  PCC has made no progress on making a decision and therefore the DMMO was appealed to the Planning Inspectorate which made an order that PCC is to make a decision on the application within 9 months.

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 19th January 2023, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.45pm.
